
Outstanding SPH Alumni

SPH grad searches for solutions to 
U.S. military suicides

When Bruce Crow, PsyD, MPH, retired after 
30 years of active duty as a U.S. Army Colonel and 
military psychologist, he was still in the prime of his 
career and seeking answers to one of the biggest 
problems plaguing those in the uniformed services 
today – suicide.

“In many ways, suicide is not well understood,” 
he said. “As a clinical psychologist, I was trained to 
focus on the individual, but there is perspective to 
be gained by studying the problem from a broader, 
population health approach, especially as relates 
to clusters, communities and groups, like those 
developed among a military base, unit or team.”

Being able to complete an MPH degree online 
through the HSC School of Public Health provided 
Dr. Crow with the opportunity to study suicide risk 
factors and prevention through the population health 
lens.

He enrolled in HSC’s MPH program while 
stationed in San Antonio, where he had served as 
Chief of Behavioral Medicine at Brooke Army Medical 
Center, completing the program in December 2019.

He now applies his public health training in a 
senior position with the U.S. Department of Veterans 
Affairs Suicide Prevention Program in Washington, 
D.C.

“Being able to complete my MPH demystified 
public health and showed how the broader 
components of this approach to the problem of 
suicide can offer insight to complement and expand 
what might be done for prevention on an individual 
basis,” Dr. Crow said.
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